CAPP MEETING NOTES FOR SEPTEMBER 21, 2011
PRESENT:  Angela Collar (Battered Persons), Karin Hardin (Healthy Start, DCECPC, Family Development Center), Elizabeth Droscher (Phoenix School, DCECPC), Barry Forte’ (Child Welfare Program).

Barry presented a letter requesting the allocation of up to $300 for National Adoption Day.  The group recommended that the letter needs to  contain more specifics about what the dollars will be used for.  Letter will be represented.

Angela Collar, Karin Hardin and Elizabeth Droscher believed it was worthy and approved it.

Confirmed that the next three CAPP meetings would be October 19, November 16; for the one for December 21, given the fact that it falls in what would be considered a holiday week, consideration should be made about moving it to one week earlier.

A discussion was held about the meeting location of Oregon Pacific Bank, now that Greg Henderson is no longer a member of Oregon Pacific Bank group.  He was our connection for this meeting site and another site would now be sought.  Suggestions were Phoenix School (they have classrooms that would be vacant at 3:00 in the afternoons), the Family Development Center conference room; Battered Persons Advocacy has indicated they have a conference room.  Another suggestion was from United Way has a second floor meeting room which could be used.  Barry agreed he would contact Tim at United Way to find out whether or not that was a possibility.

The group is aware that there is not the attendance that there once was and  there needs to be something to re-energize the group.
ADDITIONAL PROJECT:

It was noted that the group does have Celebrate Children, which is scheduled for April 28, 2012.  One of the thoughts of the group on how to re-energize this group was how Child Abuse Prevention could actually design, possibly, some CDs/DVDs with little vignettes with some parenting tips.  This would be way cheaper than anything else, as CDs are approximately ten cents each at the current price.

Barry asked what was the most significant child abuse issue in the County and if we could prevent something, what would we be trying to prevent: it was the group’s belief that neglect is the first area that we come to and that other issues follow from that.

A discussion was held on whether or not there should be a winter conference, specifically geared around prevention issues, how to prevent child abuse, how to help the community prevent child abuse--not to compete with the Early Childhood Conference, which is given in the fall.  Springtime, because of the events in April when we “Celebrate Children,” it was felt that would not be a good time, but rather late January or early February.

A suggestion was made to identify who would be the individuals who would be coming to this meeting:


ADAPT (Jerry O’Sullivan)


Battered Persons Advocacy (Angela Collier)


Boys and Girls Club (have not seen anybody from there since Pam 


Knutson left)


CASA of Douglas County (Susan Knight used to attend)


DC CAPS (no name)


Department of Human Services (Diane Pietrzak)


CARES (Evelyn Badger Nores used to attend)


DC Commission on Youth and Families (Dan ?? used to attend; he no 


longer is in the area)


DC Early Childhood Planning Commission (Karin Hardin and 



Elizabeth Droscher, serve a dual purpose)

DC Health Department and Social Services (no one is aware)


Education Service District (Phyllis Zegers has retired)


Family Development Center (Karin Hardin wears a dual hat)


Girl Scouts of Western Rivers Council (no one attending)


Head Start (Brenda Tibbetts)


Healthy Start (Karin Hardin)


OPTION Counseling Services of Oregon (Kelly Southern)


Parkview Skating Center  (no one attending)


Phoenix School (Elizabeth Droscher)


Riverside Center (non-existent)


Roseburg School District (counselors came in spring 2011)


South Umpqua School District (no one attending)


Umpqua Community Action Network, UCAN (no one attending)


Umpqua Community College (no one has attended)


Umpqua Unitarian Universal Church (Judy Robertson and others)


Umpqua Valley Art Center (no one attending)


Umpqua Valley Disabilities Network (no one attending)


Wildlife Safari (no one attending)


YMCA (no one attending)

Above  are the groups listed on the Web Page.  A suggestion made was to have some parents also be members of the group.  The Web Page itself is out-of-date and it is unclear as to who is maintaining that site and whether or not CAPP is continuing to pay for and maintain that site.

Another suggestion made was abuse awareness training for school personnel, possibly in a 15-20 minute DVD that could be shared with the schools.  Another suggestion was to have an actual Chair person who would sit and have this position for a year or more, and also someone to take notes as opposed to requesting on a regular basis.

Karin indicated that April 28, 2012, was Celebrate Children at Wildlife Safari; she is requesting individuals to offer their assistance in helping in donation gathering, which includes calling individuals and also, picking up items.  A suggestion regarding some special guest entertainment that maybe could occur at Wildlife Safari during the event.  Another suggestion was to find out whether or not there could be a bike give-away.  
It was hoped that the meeting for October could be held at the identified next site.
